
From: Rebecca Bean <RBean@SCSBA.ORG>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

ltgov@scsenate.orgltgov@scsenate.org
Date: 4/9/2018 9:46:04 AM

Subject: Invitation to speak on gubernatorial candidate panel

Lt. Governor Bryant:
 
We would love to have you this Thursday for the event mentioned below. Please confirm if you can participate.
 
Thank you,
Becky Bean
 
Becky Bean
 
Communications Manager
 
South Carolina School Boards Association
 
111 Research Drive, Columbia, SC 29203
 
803.799.6607 800.326.3679
Direct line: 803.988.0227
Direct fax: 1.877.537.5975
www.scsba.org
rbean@scsba.org
 
 
 

From: Rebecca Bean 
 
Sent: Tuesday, March 13, 2018 9:48 AM
 
To: 'LtGov@scstatehouse.gov' ; 'ltgov@scsenate.org' 
Cc: Erin Hughes ; Debbie Elmore 
Subject: Invitation to speak on gubernatorial candidate panel
 
Dear Mr. Bryant:
 
I hope you are doing well. The South Carolina School Boards Association (SCSBA) would like to invite you to 
participate in a gubernatorial candidate panel discussion on Thursday, April 12 as part of SCSBA’s Two Days at the 
Capitol (2DAC) event. 2DAC is two days during the legislative session for school board members, superintendents and 
other public school advocates to spend time at the State House meeting with legislators to discuss public school 
issues and to increase the visibility and voice of local school boards. Lunch and the panel discussion will begin at 12 p.
m. at the Columbia Metropolitan Convention Center in Ballroom C.
 
Around 75 school board members and other public education advocates, primarily from the midlands through the 
upstate, will be joining us in Columbia for this event and would love to hear from you regarding your ideas for 
strengthening South Carolina’s public education system and spurring greater student success. Depending on how 
many candidates participate in the panel, each candidate will have 5-10 minutes to speak, and if time is available we 
will open the floor to questions.
 
For additional information regarding 2DAC, please click on the following link: http://scsba.org/wp-
content/uploads/2018/01/2018-2DAC-brochure-web.pdf.
 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to email me at delmore@scsba.org. I look forward to hearing back 
from you.
 
Thank you,
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Debbie Elmore
 
Debbie Elmore
SCSBA Director of Governmental Relations and Communications
111 Research Drive
Columbia, SC 29203
803.988.0224
800.326.3679
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